26 October,1981

Cancun: Mrs Gandhi

Since the Prime Minister's conversations
with Mrs Gandhi at Cancun have beea referred
to in the press, you may wish to be aware of
the Prime Minister's view that nothing of any
consequence was said, In particular there was
no reference whatever to the MCC tour of India.

1 am sending a copy of this letter to
Warwick Smith (Mr Macfarlane's Office, Department
of the Environment.

R M J Lyne, Esq
Foreign and Commonwealth Office




